
 

  
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a wonderful Sports Day we had yesterday. The 
sun was shining, the children enjoyed their sports 
and there were lots of parents who came to support. 
Thank you to Mr Leah, the staff, the Fleetwood Town 
staff and our Year 6 helpers for all their hard work. 
Organising a day like that takes a great deal of time, 
but I am sure you will agree that it was worth it! 
 
Best wishes. 
Mrs Gill Finney 
Headteacher 
 
 

Newsletter 
Friday 30th June 2023 

Dates For Your Diary 
 
3rd July  - Health Week 
3rd July - Coffee Morning for all in the school dining 
room - 9.00am 
3rd July - Andy Turner - Athlete all day in school 
3rd July - Cricket all day 
4th July -  Marshall Mile of coins 
4thJuly - Holi Dance 
5th July - STRIKE DAY 
5th July - Taekwondo 
6th July - Class swap 
6th July - Judo Day 
6th July - Race for Life for the children - one mile - 
wear something pink 
6th July - Non Uniform - bring something for the  
Rainbow Tombola 
7th July - STRIKE DAY 
7th July - Holiday Themed Day - wear own holiday 
clothes - Years 3 and 6 
7th July - Fleetwood Town 
11th July - Year 6 Performance -  1.30pm 
12th July - Year 6 Performance - 6pm 
13th July - Class Swap  
14th July - Reports out to parents 
17th July - Rocksteady Concert - am 
17th July - Awards Afternoon - 2pm 
18th July - Teddy Bear’s Picnic - Lunchtime 
19th July - Leaver’s Disco - 6pm 
20th July - Leaver’s Assembly 
20th July - End of term 

 

 

Places Available 
 

We have places available in Years 3 and 4.  
We also have Reception places available for  
September 2023. 
If you or anyone you know might be interested, then 
please contact The Admissions Team on 01524 
581112. Thank you. 



Merit Winners—Well done Everyone! 
Friday 30th June 2023 

 
Reception -  All the class 
 
Year 1 -  Elbie Collinge and Miley Watson 
 
Year 2 - Toby Breakell and Peter Chieffo 
 
Year 3 -  Jack Saxon and Amelia Green 
 
Year 4 -  All the class 
 
Year 5 -  All the class 
 
Year 6 -  Not in school 
 
Headteacher Award - Orienteering Group and Tennis 
Team 
 
Attendance - Year 3 
 
Sports Award - Izzy Sugden and Holly Benyon 
 
Kindness Award - Rhys Hadfield 
 
Lunchtime Awards - Olivia Hatch and Lorna Harrison 
 
 

Football Congratulations 
 

Further congratulations are in order for Isabella and 
Katie in Year 6. On Sunday 18th June, they played at 
St George’s Park, the home of England Training 
Ground. 
They finished 2nd in the National Football  
Competition, narrowly losing to the eventual winners 
2-1. The girls played incredibly well and we are so 
very proud of them both! We hope to see you  
representing England in future years! 

 

Tennis Competition 
 

Huge congratulations to the Year 6 children - Alice, 
Grayson, Isaac and Lorna - who took part in the  
Tennis Competition earlier on this week. They played 
a number of doubles games and came away as  
champions.! Not only that, but we heard from staff at 
other schools how polite and respectful the children 
were. What more could we ask for? We are all so very 
proud of you  - well done! 

More Football Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Izzy and Holly in Year 3 who won 
The Whitehaven Tournament at the weekend with 
their Fleetwood Town Under 8s Girls Storm. They 
played six games and scored eighteen goals! Wow 
that is fantastic girls _ well played! We are proud of 
you. 



Orienteering Group 
 

Congratulations to the Orienteering Group who went to Lytham Hall last week. They worked hard together to 
follow maps around the grounds and enjoyed taking part in the activity, which is all we could ask for. 
Thank you to Thomas, Daniel, Gracie, Emma, Isaac and Rebecca for volunteering for this. 

Rueben - Year 2 
 

Reuben, in Year 2, has been offered representation within the Children's Division  
Talent Agency at Scream Management. 
This is an amazing achievement and we wish Reuben all the very best. We shall look 
forward to hearing all about it. 

Health Week 
 

Health Week is next week. Children should come in in PE kits all week as they 
will be completing some aspects of PE every day. It will be a busy week, but we 
are going to have a great time! Please see diary entries on page one for specific 
events. 
Thank you to Mr Leah for all his hard work in organising this. 

Coffee Morning - Monday 3rd July from 9.00am 
 

Coffee Morning - Dining Room - Enter school through Dining Room Door 

 

Please bring family and friends 

 

Please bring donations of cakes straight into the Dining Room -  

all donations gratefully received. 

 

See you there! 

 



Science Week 
 

Thank you so much to Miss Bennett for arranging our Science Week for us. We had lots of wonderful visitors in 
to talk to us about different scientific concepts and the children really enjoyed it. We now have a Science Club 
in school for the rest of the term, which the children that have signed up to it, are really enjoying. 
I am sure from the photographs attached that everyone had a wonderful time. 



Free School Meals 

This information has been taken directly from the Government website. It is real-
ly important to us that you read this very carefully, as not only may your child be 
eligible for a free school meal, but school may also be eligible for money to help 
support your child in school. 

It is important to state here, that no other child in school is aware of children on free school meals. 

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

 Income Support 

 income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 
gross income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also get 
free school meals. 

Your child may also get free school meals if you get any of these benefits and your child is both: 

 Younger than the compulsory age for starting school or 

 In full time education 

 

Infant free school meals in England 

Your child will be able to get free school meals if they’re in a government-funded school and in: 

 Reception class 

 Year 1 

 Year 2 

 

However, please do apply for this funding if you are eligible from 
the statements above, even if your child is in Reception or Key 

Stage 1, as the school can get extra funding if you do. 

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence
https://www.gov.uk/types-of-school

